
UPCOMING ROAD CLOSURE: Old Agency Road – Two-Phase Project 

The City of Ridgeland is planning a two-phase closure of Old Agency Road and wants to ensure residents 
are informed and prepared. This work is necessary to address safety concerns and improve road 
conditions, and every effort will be made to minimize disruption. 

PHASE 1 CLOSURE 
 
The Phase 1 road closure on Old Agency Road between Patterson Crossing and Wrenfield Way will 
reopen sooner than originally anticipated.  The improvements were completed faster than planned.  
Crews will begin removing the closure at 8am on July 16, 2025 and will transition immediately to the 
Phase 2 closure by 10 a.m. 
 

PHASE 2 CLOSURE 
 

Dates: Wednesday, July 16 at 8:00 a.m. – Sunday, August 17, 2024 at 5:00 p.m. 
Location: Old Agency Road between Whippoorwill Lane and Patterson Crossing 

Details: 

• This section of Old Agency Road will be fully closed 24/7 during the construction period for 
safety. 

• Crews will install new sheet piling along a deteriorating ditch that is compromising the road’s 
integrity. 

• The road shoulder will also be improved from the guardrail to where Old Agency Road transitions 
to Old Agency Parkway. 

• Erosion has caused this ditch to expand beyond its intended capacity. Work will raise the ditch’s 
flow line and create a safer ditch and slightly wider roadway. 

• In addition, maintenance crews will conduct base repairs along the entire length of Old Agency 
Road during this time. 

• The project timeline is weather-dependent; updates will be provided as needed. 
• Once all drainage improvements are complete, crews will begin resurfacing the full length of Old 

Agency Road—from Livingston Road to the point where it becomes Old Agency Parkway. 

Important: 

• If you live between Patterson Crossing and Whippoorwill Lane, please read the special access 
instructions included below the map. 

• A detour map for Phase 2 is provided below. 

  



PHASE 2 CLOSURE MAP 
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